
Key Verse - Matthew 10:37-39

Life is full of uncomfortable truths. And while our relationship with God is often a
comfort in the face of those truths, sometimes the things God says are the source
of that discomfort. It can be easy as Christians to be lulled to sleep, in a manner of
speaking, by God’s ever-present love, mercy and grace. While those things are
central to our faith, and should be dwelt on, in doing so we run the risk of
overlooking His truth, His justice and that His thoughts and ways are
insurmountably higher than our own. We can forget that God refers to Himself as
“jealous.” It’s because of those reasons that a passage like the one found in the
latter portion of Matthew 10 can seem so jarring. If we love our family members
more than God, we are not worthy of Him? If we refuse to follow His example of
suffering and selflessness, He would look upon us and find us lacking? If we fall into
the most basic of human instincts and seek first our own survival and betterment,
we lose it all in the end? A few verses prior Jesus tells His disciples that if they deny
Him on earth, He will deny them in Heaven before the Father. Seems like a fairly
harsh standard sometimes.

What's important to note in this passage is that Jesus is by no means telling us not
to care for our loved ones. He is not telling us that suffering and pain are easy. He is
not dismissing the needs of our flesh. Rather, He is pointedly reiterating something
He has been hammering away at for the majority of this chapter and, in a sense, for
the entirety of His ministry. That point is this: the spiritual is of more importance
than the temporal. The spiritual reality needs to be at the forefront of our minds
and hearts. True, we live, breathe and work within the physical reality, but Jesus is
reminding us that as citizens of Heaven, and disciples of Christ, our greatest calling
and priority must be discipleship; the submission of our entire being to the will of
our Saviour. 
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     What Scripture can I meditate on today?
     What did God speak to me today?
     How can I respond in obedience?
     How can I pray?

We must find ourselves willing to put that submission, our faithfulness to God,
above the ones He has given us to love on this earth. This submission, this taking up
of our cross is dual: it is about persistently walking in the Lord’s footsteps, and also
mirroring His willingness to lay His own life aside in obedience to the Father.
Commentator David Brown puts it this way: “We have become so accustomed to
this expression--"taking up one's cross"--in the sense of "being prepared for trials
in general for Christ's sake," that we are apt to lose sight of its primary and proper
sense here--"a preparedness to go forth even to crucifixion," as when our Lord had
to bear His own cross on His way to Calvary.”

In the face of this uncomfortable, challenging truth, we must ask ourselves an
equally uncomfortable, challenging question. Have we placed anything higher on
our priority list than our service and discipleship to Christ? As we reflect on this
today, let’s endeavour together to submit fully to the Lord and give ourselves
completely to His will, even at the cost of everything else.




